Richmond Free Library Trustees
Minutes January 8, 2024   6:30-7:30 pm

Present:  Matt Crabb, Laurie Dana, Wendy DeForest, Kathie Templin, Amy Wardwell 
Community Member: Rafael Kennedy

Vote -- Motion to approve December minutes with corrections to spelling by Kathie.  Seconded by Matt.   Unanimous approval 
 
Vote –  Motion to approve warrant #22102 in the amount of $ 3,719.69 by  Amy.  Seconded by Kathie.  Unanimous approval.

Treasurer’s Report (Kathie)  
· No new financial information was sent.
· The Selectboard approved the Library budget that was submitted including the additions for maintenance and Hoopla.  The budget will now move on to the voters.
· There was discussion about doing a fundraiser in order to pay for Hoopla use AND to do some community outreach to inform the public that each item borrowed from Hoopla has a cost to the RFL. This is different from all other digital services and perhaps patrons do not realize this.  Some libraries use various methods for limiting access to Hoopla due to costs. We would like to avoid this. 
· Kathie asked how many checkouts there actually are using Hoopla. Wendy didn’t have exact numbers but it is data we can look up.  
· The Friends will not be able to sustain Hoopla at rates higher than $3000 per year.

Recruitment for Library Trustee Candidate for March
· Rafael joined us to observe the meeting. He is interested in the position but needs to collect signatures.  Wendy suggested leaving his petition in the library at the front desk to collect signatures.
· Our March meeting will also be the election of officers for the new year.

Love Your Library Open House – February, 2024
· Wendy suggested that any planned Open House starts with an event and then the Open House is the follow up. This might create a bigger draw.  
· Rafael suggested planning next year’s event around Dr. Seuss Day or Pi Day in March, Laurie thought of connecting the Open House with the Friday Food Affair (like in past years) and then hosting a storytelling event after the dinner.  Marshall Paulsen would be open to doing this again.  Wendy said music is also a big draw. If it was a summer event we could do music and lawn games.
· Kathie observed since we haven’t advertised the February event- should we postpone?  Wendy said February programming is already full, Rebecca is out and so the staff has less capacity to do big event planning in the next month.  
· There was discussion of various ideas of what we could do as the event/ draw for a February Open House.  
· In the end, the Trustees decided to postpone the Love Your Library Open House tentatively scheduled in February and move it to a later date. No new date was set.

Library Director’s Report – (Wendy)
· Last Saturday the sled dogs came to the library to put on an educational program and it was a HUGE success!  Wendy estimated attandance at around 145 adults and children. People loved meeting the dogs.  People of all ages got their pictures taken and were able to interact with the dogs.  It was a very well attended. Hopefully this will lead to some future events with the dogs and their handler!
· In February there will be video camp with MMCTV, a family puzzle event, and space related programs (to tie in with the eclipse) as well as the usual events (Spanish story time, cookbook club, Lego Club) happening.

Strategic Planning – Themes Final attached
· Laurie consolidated our list down to three key items:  Space Reconfiguration, Technology,  nd Volunteers for the Strategic Plan 2024-2027.
· Kathie asked how many volunteers we are using and Wendy said 6-7 which is 14 hours a week on average.  Most do a shift at the circulation desk and a few others come in to do more specialized tasks.  Wendy spoke to the pros and cons of using volunteers.
· Matt asked if there were no/fewer volunteers would that change the staff’s day or workload significantly? Wendy did not feel it would be a bigger burden on staff to have fewer volunteers.
· Wendy asked that we consider using some of the mezzanine space for the YA collection in order to make more room for the picture and children’s books.  The YA books are accessed less than the children’s books.  This would allow us to have more space to grow and maintain the more highly used collections in the Library.
· Wendy reiterated the need to rethink how the Book Sale storage and collection happens. 
· Matt will try to do some wordsmith and do polishing/formatting for the final document before the next meeting.  Laurie will send him some examples to work from.
· Laurie had some links to upcoming programming about both the eclipse and an OLLI book club about some of the most commonly banned books that might interest the Trustees.  


Additional item:  Construction Report
· The selectboard approved $148,000 of ARPA money to be used for painting and refinishing the exterior woodwork.  We did not need to obtain new bids- Alex gave us an updated bid for the work that he has still to go.  This reflects the price increases since his initial bid was received.
· Alex plans to start the woodwork repair in May and the painting in September.  He needs input on the following from Rebecca and the Trustees:
· He has paint colors in mind that are different from what we currently have 
· He would need to trim back the trees on the entrance side of the building in order to get his lift truck in the space. 
·  He would like to be able to close the main entrance for a period of time when he is painting above the canopy. 

Laurie would like to schedule a meeting in February with Alex, Rebecca, Jay Labarre (Town owner’s representative) and herself in order to address the input above.  
· We would need to figure out when he would be painting above the entrance and how long he’d like to have it closed.  No other entrances to the library are handicapped accessible.  
· We would also want to look at the calendar of events planned for the back lawn.  
When this work is done remaining items needing repair would be the roof and the front steps.

Adjourned at 7:30 PM
Next meeting – February 12, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. 


